
 
 

Dear Parents, 
  
Well, what a week!  We have relaunched Clwb Hapus with a bang!  On Wednesday we had 
our first day back, not just for the children but for us too.  We are Miss Maddie Browne and 
Miss Hannah Norris and we are the ladies who are now running this wonderful after school 
club at St Anthony’s School. 
  
On Thursday we had some very special visitors.  The Fire Service came to visit and let the 
children explore a real-life fire engine.  Unfortunately, we cannot share any photos yet as we 
do not have the correct permission from all parents.  Once we do, we will share these with 
you. All the children had a great time and we hope that the Fire Service come to visit us 
again soon. 
  
Tonight, we have our Welcome Back Disco.  We can’t wait to party with the children and 
throw some shapes! 
  
We have lots of activities planned for the next few weeks.  These include Remembrance 
week, Children in Need and World Kindness Day.  As before, there will also be film nights, 
arts and craft, games, sports, and a few little surprises.  We also have a healthy snack menu 
that we will share with you via our Facebook page - Clwb Hapus.  Please check us out and 
give us a follow. 
  
To book a place at Clwb Hapus please use the school app.  As we have been closed for a 
few months, we are asking all parents to complete new registration forms.  We have 
attached a form to this newsletter for your convenience.  Sessions are £9.00 and £8.00 for 
siblings.  
  
Currently our registration with our regulator, Care Inspectorate Wales (CIW) is suspended 
and therefore we are unable to accept payment by Tax Free Childcare Vouchers or 
Universal Credit.  We are working hard behind the scenes to reinstate our registration and 
anticipate that this will be completed in the New Year.  If you have any questions about our 
registration, please contact Miss Browne, Senior Playworker or Mrs Morris, Executive Head 
of St Anthony’s and Responsible Individual of Clwb Hapus. 
  
Pick up of children is 5pm prompt from the school hall.  We are putting procedures in place 
so that Parents can pick up from our new Clwb Hapus Hub.  Once these are in place we will 
let you all know. 
  
Thank you to all of you for supporting Clwb Hapus! 
  
Miss Maddie Browne and Miss Hannah Norris 

 

 


